
Senator HOWARD METZENBAUM 
picked up his phone one night last year to 
tip off his close pal, Jeffrey Friedman, that 
he had heard of a Californian who might be 
interested in buying Friedman's Hays 
Adams Hotel in Washington, D.C. After 
being assured of a "finder's fee," the Sena
tor released the name. When the deal went 
through, Friedman sent Metzenbaum a 
check for $250,000. Not bad for a few 
minutes work. The deal, however, may 
have been illegal, as well as unethical, 
since Metzenbaum did not have a D.C. real 
estate license. Friedman, a long-time Metz
enbaum crony and financial supporter, 
may have used the finder's fee as a means 
of building up Metzenbaum's political 
treasury. Whatever its purpose, the 
$250,000 payment smelled to high heav
en, particularly since it involved the senator 
who has been leading a moral crusade 
against Ed Meese, whose financial hanky
panky is small potatoes compared to Metz
enbaum's. Since even the liberal press at
tacked him for pocketing the $250,000, 
Metzenbaum ruefully returned it. But this 
doesn't mean the money-grubbing million
aire senator will stop his fight to prevent 
Meese from becoming attorney general. 
The sins of left-wing Jewish pols don't seem 
to stick as long as those of other pols. 

Jewish Direct Action, a spin-off of the 
JDL, was responsible for numerous bomb
ings of diplomatic missions in New York 
during both 1982 and 1983. So far this 
year, its biggest attack has been on the 20
story Soviet diplomatic compound in the 
Bronx, which was hit by three separate 
bombs on February 23. JDA vows that it 
will "launch a 'war' that will wreck Soviet
American relations" unless 3 million Rus
sian Jews emigrate (whether they want to or 
not). VICTOR VANCIER, the terror group's 
national chairman, says his men will con
tinue to stage "major acts of violence that 
will seriously endanger their [the Sovets'1 
very lives." No Klan or Nazi leader ever 
said anything even remotely similar to this, 
yet somehow Vancierdoes not loom before 
the American public as a racist madman. 

The gall of ALLAN RYAN JR. knows no 
bounds. Recently the Justice Department's 
former chief Nazi-hunter (who has stepped 
down to write a book on the subject) was in 
Denver to address a forum sponsored by 
B'nai B'rith and two other jewish groups. 
"Nobody knows how many war criminals 
are in the United States," he said. "There 
are more than hundreds, certainly thou
sands, maybe even 10,000 people who 

have blood on their hands./I From the con
text, it was clear that Ryan meant only Nazi 
war criminals. Yet millions of Chinese were 
murdered under Mao during the 1960s 
alone, and today tens of thousands of Red 
Chinese are settling in the U.S. Very few are 
being interrogated about their recent past 
in any meaningful way. It is well docu
mented, too, that many Jews have been 
mass killers in this century (Murder, Incor
porated, for example), but no one ever talks 
about "Jewish murderers in our midst./I 

Chicago Sun-Times columnist DOUG
LAS LAMONT struck a new low in Ameri
can journalism on April 2 when he de
clared that passage of the Simpson-Mazzoli 
Immigration Reform Bill (which passed the 
Senate last year and the House this June) 
"will be an act of national suicide." The 
poor Mexican illegals, he explained, just 
"want to be like us." Our borders should be 
thrown wide open to them and all Hispan
ics. The burgeoning hordes of Asia, Africa 
and the Middle East are not our concern. 
Rather, they are the concern of Europe and 
Australia! Cheap Mexican goods should be 
allowed to compete openly against Ameri
can labor in a vast free trade zone. The 
certain alternative to our capitulation, said 
Lamont, would be a "People's Republic of 
Mexico" which would put the U.s. "in 
mortal danger./I 

Canada. Canada may not know it, but if it 
keeps up its present censorship binge, it 
may go down in history as the most bigoted 
nation in the Western Hemisphere. A few 
months ago the Canadian government for
mally banned the importation of Arthur 
Butz's Hoax of the Twentieth Century. And 
for the past year or so Canada has been 
keeping up a running battle with another 
Holocaust skeptic that would have made 
Cato, the censor, feel right at home. 

First Ernst Zundel was the victim of a 
government edict that took away his mail
ing privileges. Oh, he could go out and 
sneak a letter in the mail box now and then, 
but he couldn't do any bulk mailings and 
he wasn't allowed to receive any mail. This 
act was so outrageous that last year the 
Canadian courts reversed it and restored 
Zundel's mail. 

Having failed in its attempt to isolate 
Zundel by making him Canada's only 
"mail-Ie~s" citizen, the liberal-minority co
alition tried another tack. Zundel was for
mally charged with "knowingly publishing 
false news about the Holocaust." This chil
ling, thought-suppressing legal ploy was in-
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stituted by a professional Holocaustress 
named Sabrina Citron. She was able to get 
away with it because of one of those hateful 
"anti-hate/' "anti-free-speech" laws, 
which most Western governments now 
have on the books. 

The Crown (prosecution) was not ready 
to proceed with the case when Zundel first 
appeared before a Toronto judge on De
cember 28 last. The moment he showed up 
on the courthouse steps, he was promptly 
mobbed by a howling bunch of Jews and 
knocked down before he cou Id get to the 
courtroom, which was then invaded by the 
same Jewish hooligans, who have no re
spect for the law, although they rely on it to 
lock up their enemies. When Zundel re
turned home, the Jews followed him and 
put his house under what they called "24
hour surveillance," which consisted of 
screaming out obscenities all through the 
night, jamming his telephone with vulgar 
and venomous threats, and in the daytime 
setting up a blockade to prevent his cus
tomers and deliverymen from getting to 
Zundel, who runs a publishing business in 
his home. Canadian police, in spite of the 

Jewish crime spree, refused to intervene. So 
much for the great Mounties. 

When Zundel returned to court on Janu
ary 16, the Jewish mob was even larger and 
more obnoxious than before. A member of 
Zundel's defense counsel had his glasses 
smashed as he tried to fight his way up the 
courthouse steps. When one of Zundel's 
group was thrown to the ground, a Jewess 
came up and kicked him savagely in the 
groin. A newspaper photographer took the 
picture, which was widely published. No
thing, of course, happened to the Jewess. 
Once again the police had allowed the 
Jews to have their way. In light of his previ
ous experience, Zundel had to wear a hard 
hat and a bullet-proof vest. So much for 
Canadian justice. 

On February 6, 1984, Zundel again 
came to court and again the Crown was not 
prepared to proceed. This time he brought 
along a couple of dozen friends for protec
tion. They all wore yellow hard hats, except 
Zundel, who sported a blue one. This time 
the Zionist gang thought twice about start
ing any mayhem. This time, the police fin
ally showed up in force and kept the two 
groups apart. 

Once in the courtroom Zundel found out 
that the original charges against him had 
been dropped. Now he was being charged 
with "publishing false news" and "disturb



ing the racial and social harmony of Cana
da." He pleaded not guilty and asked for a 
jury trial. By the time the "Zundelists" tried 
to leave the courtroom, 200 Jews had gath
ered outside, so the police put Zundel and 
his group aboard a chartered bus. When 
the Jews discovered the ruse, they tried to 
overturn the bus and in doing so had an 
open battle with the police. Nevertheless, 
only one Jew was arrested. While in court, 
Zundel was placed in the prisoner's dock 
and kept for a time in a basement cell like a 
common criminal. 

Canada's Great Holocaust Trial will be 
held later this year, and we will keep our 
readers informed. Meanwhile, anyone who 
wants to contribute to Zundel's defense 
and receive literature describing his woes 
may write to him at 206 Carlton Street, 
Toronto, Ontario MSA 2L 1, Canada. 

* * * 

For the second time in a year, a Progres
sive Conservative member of the Alberta 
provincial legislature has been threatened 
with expulsion from the party caucus for 
voicing doubts about the Holocaust. Last 
time it was Stephen Stiles of Olds-Dids
bury, who warned that "it's become very 
profitable [for the Jews] to exaggerate per
haps what occurred." This time it was Boh
dan (Bud) Zip, representing Calgary's 
Mountainview district, who dared to sug
gest that fewer than 6 million Jews may 
have died during World War II. Alberta 
Premier Peter Lougheed told reporters that 
his blood pressure zoomed when he heard 
Zip's remarks, so he called the rookie leg
islator to his office and demanded (and got) 
a formal retraction. 

Zip was rightly angered by the way in 
which his remarks were taken out of con
text by a reporter. He had never disputed 
that many Jews died during World War II, 
but had only complained that "the Jewish 
people tend to think it happened just to 
them -- and that's not the case." Given his 
Ukrainian ancestry, Zip had every reason 
to be sensitive on that point. 

A Canadian Instaurationist writes that 
even the "poor liberal sap" who writes the 
"Life in America" column for the Edmon
ton Journal is beginning to grasp the bigger 
picture. Columnist Don Braid has pointed 
out that, while Zip was "certainly foolish to 
talk so fr~ly," he never said "anything that 
isn't open to debate." The Holocaust 
doubters formerly disturbed Braid, but now 
it is the reaction to their doubt which has 
him worried: "Any Albertan who questions 
details" of World War II becomes "a Je~
baiter, even a Nazi." Consequently, "near
ly everyone in Alberta is terrified of talking 
about" the Holocaust: "Fear of censure has 
nailed a lid on the issue." 

Warming to the problem, Braid contin
ued: "Rising emotion [has] closed down 
debate on every subject -- the number of 

Jews killed, the relative suffering of other 
groups, the morality of current Israeli ac
tion in Lebanon." Meanwhile, Jewish 
groups are pushing vigorously for new re
strictions on speech. But, noted Braid, 

In their outrage, ["hate" legislation] 
advocates said things that could get them 
prosecuted under the laws they favor. For 
instance, Edmonton Jewish leader Herb 
Katz charged: "We've got a WASP gov
ernment that's totally insensitive to other 
groups in society." 

A few voices kept perspective, how
ever. Mac Walker, president of the Al
berta Human Rights and Civil Liberties 
Association, said restrictions on free 
speech "are far more devastating to so
ciety." 

He argued that Zip's statements about 
the Holocaust "were fairly innocuous" 
since nobody can prove how many Jews 
were killed. He defended everyone's 
right to speak openly because history is 
subject to so many interpretations. 

Unfortunately, few people are listen
ing to such advice in ... Alberta, where 
debate has given way to diatribe. 

* * * 
At the other end of Canada, OJs (Organ

ized Jews) have been equally suppressive 
of dissent. When they haven't been glee
fully beating and spitting on Ernst Zundel 
for his vigorous defense of the Fatherland's 
image, the 100% Jews have been denounc
ing the Canadian Senate for allowing PLO 
leader Zehdi Terzi to present his case be
fore them. Terzi analyzed what he termed 
the Zionist "psychosis" on the subject of 
security. His lifelong friend, Sami Hadawi, 
who was a popular speaker atthe 19821HR 
revisionist history conference in Chicago, 
reminded Canadian reporters that it was 
the Zionists who introduced terror to Pales
tine, adding: "You cannot muzzle people. 
You have to listen to people even iftheyare 
terrorists or murderers." 

Two days later, on April 7, a couple of 
Arab professors with the unlikely names of 
Tom Naylor and Jack Sheehan held a news 
conference at Toronto's Sheraton Hotel. 
"Today's Arab is very much like yesterday's 
Jew, back in the '20s," claimed Sheehan. 
"They've taken the Jewish nose and put it 
on the Arab." Sheehan, who spent nine 
years writing The Television Arab, said that 
most TV documentaries on the Middle East 
are fairly balanced but that both entertain
ment and daily news programs usually por
tray Arabs as "billionaires, bellydancers 
and bombers." 

* * * 

WhiIe Canadians are fighti ng over World 
War II and Palestine, their big beautiful 
land is fast slipping away from them. 
Another nail was driven in the coffin of 
white Canada during March when a seven
member special Parliamentary committee 

unanimously approved a plan to make ra
cial quotas as much the Canadian way of 
life as they already are the American way. 
Effective immediately under the program, 
the federal government would create mas
sive incentives and tax breaks to encourage 
the hiring and speedy promotion of "visible 
minorities," many of whom are right off the 
boat. If this doesn't yield dramatic results 
within five years, everything would be
come mandatory, with each Canadian bus
iness required to have the right proportion 
of nonwhites at every occupational level. 

Cynics have been quick to point out that 
six of the eight "experts" who advised the 
committee were themselves racial minority 
members, while pro-white groups and in
dividuals were systematically forbidden to 
present their case. 

* * * 
The Calgary Sun is the smaller of two 

daily papers in the smaller of Alberta's two 
major cities. Its publisher and editors have 
names like Hartley Steward, Les Pyette and 
Paul Whitlock. Situated in North America's 
great outback, Calgary remains solidly 
WASP country. 

One of the Sun's columnists, with the 
proper Canadian name of McKenzie Por
ter, made a very brave gesture in early 
April. He praised a lecturer at Cambridge 
University named John Casey, who, with 
followers like Roger Scruton, has been 
shaking up the British intellectual establish
ment of late. A particularly fine observation 
of Scruton's, made during the Falklands 
War, was criticized by Porter: 

National consciousness provides one 
of the strongest experiences of the immi
nence of God .... life which willingly 
sacrifices itself for the sake of country, 
inspires awe and admiration .... It also 
represents the most vivid human exam
ple of the sacred, of the temporal order 
overcome by a transcendant ideal. 

At the end of this column, Porter abruptly 
revealed his own mettle. "Recently," he 
wrote, "Casey had the courage to suggest a 
form of compulsory repatriation of Britain's 
largely unwanted African and Asian immi
grants, that would be more humane than 
any voluntary plan yet proposed." Porter 
closed by noting that, "A palpable lack of 
such courage on the part of mealy mouthed 
Conservative politicians in Canada" could 
lead to national decay. 

One's initial reaction to the Porter col
umn is a slight pique: "Well, don't leave us 
hanging. What is this compulsory plan of 
Casey's, anyway?" A fitting delayed reac
tion, however, would be to recognize that a 
man like Porter, quite obviously, would 
love to tell everyone in Calgary all about 
John Casey's plan and what it could mean 
to Canada. But even the bravest lone col
umnist has only so much power to set his 
own agenda while surrounded by cowards 
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and fools. 
Those enigmatic remarks about forced 

repatriation, tacked on at the end of a long 
column which covered the usual boring 
conservative agenda, were almost certainly 
intended by Porter as an opening wedge, as 
a "come on" to the people he so badly 
wants to reach. All of the braver news col
umnists -- America's Patrick Buchanan and 
Georgie Anne Geyer, British Columbia's 
Doug Collins -- use this device repeatedly. 
These people are not Zarathustras up on 
some mountain top, but highly vulnerable 
components of sensitive institutions which 
are forever swaying in the ideological 
breeze. Nothing would please them more 
than to say 100 times as much as they pres
ently dare, but their "liberation" depends 
upon each of us doing our part. 

Canada today is awash in hateful "anti
hate" legislation which jeopardizes the 
livelihoods of all those who, like McKenzie 
Porter, even suggest that the nation might 
consider remaining as white as it always 
has been. Paid minority monitors go over 
every word in columns like Porter's, and 
they routinely act upon their findings. Pres
sure is systematically brought to bear on 
Calgary's advertisers, on the Sun's editors, 
and at many less obvious points in the local 
power structure. It is not even a matter of 
"cranking up a machine" on specific occa
sions, because the engines of minority cen
sorship are never idle to begin with. 

As for Calgary's still overwhelmingly 
WASP Majority, it rarely goes beyond the 
initial pique, the petulant, unthinking de
mand, "Well, what is this Casey's great 
colored repatriation scheme?" Turning 
lately to the sports page, the Majority is 
quite ready to wait until some Casey-like 
plan is delivered ready-made to its door
step by a politician from heaven. But the 
God of Nature still "helps those who help 
themselves," and white Canada's "savior" 
will never arrive until thousands of indi
viduals awaken from their stupor. This mi
nority must be prepared to call up the editor 
of the Sun and say, "Porter's the greatest. 
Give us more Porter." It must write to Porter 
and say, "Please'tell us more about what 
this Casey is doing in England." Only then 
will Porter be-able to say, "I'm responding 
to reader demand." Only then will he (and 
others like him) be in a position to help 
guide a white renaissance without prema
turely overexposing his flanks. 

The point to remember is this: the higher 
any of us rise in the present power struc
ture, the less real freedom we have in many 
ways. When a columnist pats someone on 
the back for advocating compulsory repa
triation of nonwhites, he is showing extra
ordinary courage -- he is putting everything 
on the line. Unless we "little people" do 
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everything in our power to back him up, he 
will quickly be snuffed out by the other 
side. 

* * * 
Two video rental films have been seized 

in Toronto. Detectives say, in addition to 
hardcore pornography, the two fi Ims depict 
real murders. "I'll Spit on Your Grave" is 
about a raped woman who gets revenge by 
killing five rapists, one of them apparently 
for real. The other -- they call them "snuff 
films" in the trade -- is entitled 1/800 Fan
tasy Lane." The films have been renting for 
$10 a night. 

Iceland. Richard F. Thomasson's book, 
Iceland: The First New Society (University 
of Minnesota Press, 1980), is full of insights 
on the folk who may be the last "survivors" 
of the Nordi-caust now looming on the 
horizon. Modern Icelanders remain naive
ly color conscious, writes Tomasson. They 
are sensitive to the presence of blacks, 
Asians, Southern Europeans and even 
deeply tanned Northern Europeans. Ameri
can TV shows, the author says, are banned. 

Ful,y 92% of the people have never or 
rarely read the Bible. In its place they retain 
a unique literary and historical tradition 
which has rendered both otherworldly pie
tism and religious intolerance almost non
existent. Though strongly rationalistic in 
their total approach to life, Icelanders are 
not narrow materialists: books on mysti
cism and psychic experiences sell rather 
well. Eighty-eight percent of the people be
lieve in some form of life after death, and 
44% feel that reincarnation is possible. 

The Icelanders gave the Christian world 
its first Parliament. They were the first peo
ple to achieve universal literacy -- in the 
eighteenth century! Today, they lead in the 
reading and writing of books per capita. As 
in most largely Nordic areas, class con
sciousness remains slight: the man who fills 
your teeth, and does it at a reasonable rate, 
also typically enjoys building his own 
house and reading good literature. The 
kind of well-integrated man whom Lenin 
and Trotsky could only dream about ("la_ 
borer in the morning, literary critic in the 
afternoon"), and whom they were ready to 
murder to create, already naturally existed 
here in remarkable numbers. 

The Jews may crow about being the Peo
ple of The Book. The Icelanders, much 
more quietly, remain a people of many 
books, and of wide-ranging, first-hand ex
periences. 

Britain. Voters here have grown accus
tomed to seeing candidates on their ballots 
with names like Screaming Lord Sutch of 
the Official Monster Raving Loony Party 

and Lt. Commander Bill Boaks ofthe Dem
ocratic Monarchist Public Safety White 
Resident Party. Boaks has stood in more 
than 30 elections since 1951, receiving a 
national record low of five votes the last 
time around. Some of this silliness may be 
ending soon because the Tory government 
has proposed an increase in candidates' 
deposit fees from £150 ($240) to £1,000 
($1600). Any candidate who fails to get a 
certain percentage of the vote loses his de
posit, which has a chilling effect not only 
on the lunatic fringe candidates but also on 
small nationalist parties, whose platforms 
deserve a hearing. It is widely recognized 
that jesters like Screaming Lord Sutch are 
being used as a pretext to deal the racialist 
right out of British politics. 

* * * 

Jenny Lives with Eric and Martin, a pic
ture book designed for the very small, is 
being vigorously promoted by British agen
cies like the Schools Council and the Great
er London Enterprise Board. The photo
graphs -- not drawings -- are by Andreas 
Hansen. "It's the first English-language 
book to explain a gay relationship to 
younger children," explains a lavishly pro
duced catalog, made possible by a £9,000 
government loan. Other offerings include 
Max's Toys and Edith Jackson. "Max loves 
Ruby's doll so much that he swaps his en
tire toy collection to get it." As for Edith, 
"she begins to recognize and fight her ex
ploitation. This is an extremely powerful 
story about growing feminist awareness, 
Black consciousness, sexuality and New 
York street life." 

As one alert London reviewer remarked, 
"It is to be hoped that at least some of the 
children who have (these books] imposed 
on them will gradually begin to recognize 
and fight their exploitation. Then they can 
tell the others about it." 

* * * 

Here's more evidence that the white race 
has gone mad. Britain, like most white 
countries, has been suffering from a "baby 
bust" which will devastate the economy 
and culture in the decades ahead. White 
British women are averaging barely 1.5 
children each, and the more intelligent 
ones have fewer. Prince Charles and Prin
cess Diana could still save the day by hav
ing a third child (she just had her second), 
which would trigger a copycat boomlet of 
births among women who had planned to 
"stop at two." 

Enter, alas, Dr. Harold Francis of liver
pool, supposedly "a leading memberofthe 
medical community in Britian." This pro
fessional gynecologist and amateur de
mographer has been loudly proclaiming 
that Charles or Di -- preferably both 
should be sterilized now that the second 
baby has been born to prevent a "catas
trophe" in the form of a "crippling popula



tion explosion." Francis admits that he is 
talking about an estimated additional 
60,000 infants -- in a nation of 56 million 
people. This would be nowhere near 
enough to bring British women up to the 
2.1 children each which are needed just to 
replace their own numbers. Yet Francis and 
others talk of "tremendous burdens on the 
country's already overworked and creak
ing welfare system," allegedly posed by the 
60,000. On the contrary, if more white ba
bies don't arrive soon, the more numerous 
older generations of Britons may someday 
need to import young Third Worlders to 
lend them a hand! 

Incredibly, Dr. Francis's "sterilize 
Charles and Di" campaign is being taken 
seriously, According to a "palace confid
ant," Baron Tollemache, "Charles and Di 
have an unenviable decision to make. They 
have to decide whether to put their family 
or country first." 

West Germany. Martin Niemoeller, 92, 
the famous anti-Nazi pastor, died in Wies
baden on March 6. During World War I, as 
a U-boat commander, he was called "the 
scourge of Malta" for the damage he did to 
Allied shipping. In 1920, he led the Aca
demic Free Corps in the pro-monarchist 
Kapp Putsch. A vehement foe of the Ver
sailles Treaty, he voted Nazi as early as 
1924. It was only after Hitler's accession in 
1933 that N iemoeller began attack i ng 
Nazidom -- an outspokenness which even
tually caused him to spend eight years in 
the Sachsenhausen and Dachau concen
tration camps. After the war, as a prominent 
figure in the World Council of Churches, 
he sought an accommodation with com
munism. In 1967 he visited America's en
emies in Hanoi and received Russia's Lenin 
Peace Prize. But this did not prevent him 
from being awarded West Germany's high
est honor, the Grand Cross of Merit, in 
1971. 

The liberai media will never let us forget 
Niemoeller's most famous saying: "When 
they came for the jews, I did not speak up 
because I was not a Jew. When they came 
for the Catholics, I did not speak up be
cause I was not a Catholic. [Hitler, inciden
tally, remained a Catholic until his dying 
day.] When they came for the trade un
ionists, I did not speak up because I was not 
a trade unionist. But then when they came 
for me there was no one left to speak up." 

Of colfrse, tyranny inevitably becomes 
transformed over time, and any half-alert 
observer of the contemporary world scene 
would have to agree with a young Instaura
tionist's updated paraphrase of Niemoel
ler: "When the Third World horde moved 
into the poor end of town, I did not speak 
up because I was not poor. When they 
moved in down the block, I did not speak 
up because I have a big yard. But now my 
son has married a Filipino and my daughter 
is sleeping with a Jamaican, and all the 
money and greensward in the world can't 
buy me any racial seclusion." 

East Germany. There will always be an 
elite in every country on earth, from now 
u nti I the end of time. Those who preach 
equality most loudly usually end up prac
ticing inequality after they attain power. No 
better evidence for these propositions can 
be found than at Wandlitz, a luxurious 
walled town within East Berlin. When WaI
ter Ulbricht, East Germany's first Commu
nist boss, had the place built for his fellow 
leaders, he imported the finest silk tapes
tries from China, along with ebony from 
Africa and hand-polished mosaic stones 
from Venice. There are 26 villas on the 
carefully manicured four-square-mile 
spread, each with 14 rooms, 10 telephones 
and six servants. 

Travel writer Curtis Casewit, describing 
Wandlitz for Human Events, said "the de
cor and furniture would make a capitalist 
blush." 

For relaxation there are movie houses, 
cabarets, tennis courts, swimming pools, 
saunas, massage rooms, a roulette casino 
and a rifle and pistol range. The latter is 
much used by [Erich] Honecker, who 
succeeded Ulbricht. 

Completed in 1962 at a cost of some 
$250 million, Wandlitz includes practical
ly the only Western-style supermarket in 
the country (complete with a laboratory 
which checks each item for poison), and an 
elaborate Hitler-style bunker. A small army 
of 250 guards patrols the grounds. At first, 
Wandlitz was kept secret from East Ger
many's "proletarian ruling class," but 
eventually word got around aboutthe party 
functionaries who were showing up in Car
rara, Italy, for marble, in New Guinea for 
teak, and in Switzerland for Baroque and 
Renaissance furniture. 

The residents of Wandlitz, who were 
never elected, must cower behind high 
walls and deny the very existence of their 
luxuries. Even the most fearful capitalists 
and right-wing dictators seldom go that far. 

Poland. jakub Berman died in Warsaw 
on April 10 at the age of 83. The single 
paragraph of his obituary in the Zycie War
szawy underlined the continuing official 
disfavor for the harsh methods of the man 
whom the New York Times's own 14-para
graph obituary admitted "served behind 
the scenes as the Soviet Union's chief en
forcer and boss in Stalinist Poland after 
World War 11." The Times went on to say 
that, "Holding only secondary public posi
tions during his 10 years in power, [Ber
man] was known to have run Poland guid
ed by a direct telephone link to the Krem
lin." 

A Comintern agent in Poland during the 
1930s, jailed for his activities in 1937, Ber
man escaped eastwards (with how many 
other jews?) when the Wehrmacht overran 
the nation. Returning in 1945, he served on 
the "Polish" Communist Party's ruling 
Central Bureau, and was eventually in 
charge of the army, the secret police, ideo

logical purity and propaganda (a neat little 
foursome). Berman was instrumental in 
toppling Vladislav Gomulka, the relatively 
popular "national" [i.e., ethnically Polish] 
Communist, in 1949, on charges of "Titoist 
deviation." Soon after, Berman would de
clare that international Communism must 
"wage a merciless battle against all vestiges 
of rightist or nationalist deviation." 

The American Ambassador to Poland for 
the years 1945-47, Arthur Bliss Lane, de
scribed the situation at that early stage: 

[Tlhe Security Police [used] terrifying 
methods, such as arrests in the middle of 
the night, and the person arrested gener
ally was not permitted to communicate 
with the outside world, perhaps for 
months, perhaps for all time .... Even 
our Jewish sources admitted. the 
great unpopularity ofthe Jews in key gov
ernment positions. These men included 
[Hilary] Minc, Berman, Olczewski, Rad
kiewicz and Spychalski .... [Tlhere was 
bitter feeling within the militia against the 
jews because the Security Police, con
trolled by Radkiewicz, dominated the 
militia and the army .... Furthermore, 
both the Security Police and Internal Se
curity Police had among their members 
many Jews of Russian origin. 

In 1956, following Nikita Khrushchev's 
denunciation of Stalin, the Jewish hammer
lock on Poland and the other satellite na
tions began to loosen. Gomulka, released 
from prison after five years, became a new 
symbol of national hope, because he was a 
Pole as well as a top Communist (although 
he did have a Jewish wife). On October 20, 
the reinstated Gomulka courageously at
tacked "the misrule of the last 12 years" 
and promised free elections, saying "the 
Polish people will defend themselves with 
all means so that we may not be pushed off 
the road to democratization." This so
called "Polish declaration of indepen
dence" was the immediate prelude to the 
great but short lived Budapest uprising of 
October 22, in which Imre Nagy, the top 
Hungarian "national" [i.e., non-Jewish1 
Communist became, like Gomulka, a sym
bol of ethnic resistance. 

David Irving's book Uprising! ($20 from 
the Institute for Historical Review, Box 
1306, Torrance, CA 90505) recounts the 
tragic story of Hungary's second defeat by 
Moscow, which also devastated the plans 
of men like Gomulka in some of the other 
satellite nations. Yet one thing changed for
ever in 1956 -- the jews were essentially 
removed from power, in Hungary, in Po
land, and elsewhere in Eastern Europe. Jak
ub Berman, who had already been drop
ped from his #1 behind-the-scenes posi
tion in May 1956, was ousted altogether 
from both the Polish government and the 
Communist Party in 1957. His last 27 years 
were spent in utter obscu rity. 

Middle East. Whenever the South Afri
cans, Iranians, Chileans or Salvadorans 
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violate human rights, the u.s. resorts to 
various forms of punishment -- reduction or 
elimination of foreign aid, refusal to sell 
weapons and other military equipment, re
moval or reduction of military advisers, in
creased support for opposition parties. But 
there is, lest we forget, one great exception. 
When Israel blasts Lebanon with cluster 
bombs, drops phosphorous bombs on hos
pitals in West Beirut, dispossesses more 
and more Palestinians from their homeland 
(2 million so far), bulldozes the home of 
any family with a son who throws rocks at 
Israeli soldiers, tortures Palestinian dissi
dents with electric prods, and watches over 
the Sabra and Shati la massacres -- after all 
this unmatchable and unenviable record of 
human rights violations, the u.s. rewards 
the Zionist state with more grants, more 
loans, more trade advantages and more 
weaponry. 

Penalties for human rights violations 
elsewhere in the world! Rewards for hu
man rights violations in Israel! A most 
strange equation! 

Ou r leaders weep about a past Holo
caust while they involve us in a new one. It 
cost us 47,000 battle deaths -- lives lost for 
absolutely nothing -- before we quit Viet
nam. Will it cost us 500,000 lives -- lives 
lost again for absolutely nothing -- to play 
the Israeli game in the Middle East? 

Reagan, Secretary Schu Iz and other 
Zionists and Zionist fellow travelers in gov
ernment should remember that every time 
we kill Arabs to please Israel, as we did in 
ou r naval bombardment of Lebanon, we 
are endangering the lives of the dwindling 
number of Arab leaders who still remain 
friendly to the u.s. or neutral. Sadat was 
assassi nated because he sold out the Arab 
cause to gain world notoriety and to get a 
few billion dollars a year from the u.s. 
Treasury. The life expectancy of his succes
sor, President Mubarak, grows shorter with 
every new Israeli atrocity. The kings and 
sheiks ofthe Persian Gulf States will have to 
double or triple their battalions of body
guards if they conti nue to deal with the 
enem ies of thei r people -- the Americans 
and Israelis who (in Arab eyes) seem bent 
on exterminating them. 

Israel. Defense Minister Moshe Arens 
shut down the dovish Hebrew-language 
tabloid Hadashotfor a spell in April, appar
ently because it was threatening to publish 
photos of two you ng Arab terrorists bei ng 
led away by Israeli security police from the 
bus they had hijacked. One of the Arabs 
cou Id be clearly, identified as Majdi Abu 
Jumaa, and both were later officially report
ed to have died in the incident. If the gov
ern ment investigators appoi nted to the case 
fail to conclude that the two were killed 
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after surrendering, then yet something else 
is rotten in the state of Israel. 

* * * 
Moshe Arens also had a tiff recently with 

the New York Times Magazine, which 
quoted him in its March 25 issue as calling 
American Defense Secretary Caspar Wein
berger "a prime candidate for psychoanal
ysis." Arens denied it all, but author Lucin
da Franks and her husband, Robert M. Mor
genthau, the Manhattan D.A., both insisted 
he had said it. Last December, Arens ac
companied Weinberger to Yad Vashem, Je
rusalem's largest Holocaust museum. "He 
has a lot of hang-ups about hisJewishness," 
Arens allegedly related about his guest. 

When we went into the hall where all the 
names of the concentration camps are 
etched in stone, we told him that since 
his grandfather was Jewish, he would be 
considered a Jew according to the Nazi 
racial laws. We watched his face for a 
reaction and there was none. 

One may speculate that Arens is bitter 
because his only brother, Richard, re
nounced Judaism and converted to Chris
tianity before his recent death. So Moshe 
gave Weinberger the same badgering treat
ment that Jews always gave former Austrian 
Chancellor Bruno Kreisky -- the difference 
being that Weinberger is only one-fourth 
Jewish. 

Caspar Weinberger 

* * * 
The former deputy mayor of Jerusalem, 

Meron Benvenisti, has directed a study 
which concludes that millions of dollars in 
U.S. aid to the Palesti n ians is bei ng diverted 

by Israel away from programs which would 
strengthen the Arab economy. For exam
ple, writes Benvenisti, 

The Israeli authorities turn down al
most all projects that involve purchasing 
of tractors, bu Iidozers or any other earth
moving equipment. This policy may be 
attributed to an attempt to prevent Pales
tinians from reclaiming rough or stony 
ground otherwise claimed by the Israeli 
authorities as "state land" being "uncul
tivable." 

Instead, the money is channeled into non
productive, consumption-oriented projects 
which would otherwise need to be funded 
by Israeli taxes. 

Benvenisti heads the West Bank Data 
Base Project, which is financed by the Ford 
Foundation. His report statistically ana
lyzed the $36 million in grants provided by 
the American Agency for International De
velopment to various West Bank and Gaza 
projects in the period 1977-83. AID offi
cials say they are aware of the Israel i medd
ling but don't feel they can change it. 

* * * 
America's news media have been filled 

recently with stories about increased "Is
raeli" aid to the Third World, particularly 
Central America. Of course, the extra mon
ey really comes from the U.s., since the 
Israeli economy is in no shape to be step
ping up foreign aid. There is a tacit under
standing that if Israel gives guns and money 
to the "right" countries, then it will eventu
ally get at least that much more guns and 
money from Washington. 

An unsigned article in Time magazine 
shamelessly reveals how far American for
eign policy has drifted from the spirit of 
Washington's Farewell Address. Legally, it 
is wrong for America to launder military 
equipment through Israel, the article con
cedes, since the Foreign Military Sales Act 
of 1968 and the Foreign Assistance Act of 
1961 both prohibit any third country mid
dleman arrangement without special con
gressional notification. Not to worry, re
ports Time! "Nothing would be wrong, of 
course, with Israel offering its own aid to EI 
Salvador or the [Nicaraguan] contras, even 
at U.s. request." It would do so "knowing 
full well that such a move would be wel
comed by the White House and perhaps 
[sic] be rewarded in some way in the fu
ture." 

South Africa. From a subscriber. I agree 
with your State Department's Chester 
Crocker that South Africa will gain very 
I ittle from the agreement with Mozam
bique (Elsewhere, June 1984). The African 
National Congress and its chief think-tank
er, Joe Siovo, will probably remain in Mo
zambique if it does stop its overt military 
activities. In the meantime, it can recruit as 



many more terrorists as it likes. On the 
other hand, a withdrawal of South African 
support to the MNR, the anti-Red guerrilla 
movement, which has succeeded in sabo
taging virtually every railway to the harbor 
city, Beira, will mean the end of the MNR. 
Already its fighters are being forced to leave 
South Africa and its radio sender has stop
ped broadcasting. It has not only paralyzed 
an economy already suffering from the ef
fects of a severe d rought, but in january was 
80 km from the capital, Maputo. It is calcu
lated that starvation has already killed 
100,000 Mozambicans. 

Although the MNR is unlikely to recover 
from a withdrawal of South African sup
port, a reversion of Mozambican policy af
ter its economy has recovered sufficiently 
will enable a still healthy ANC to continue 
its military campaign from Mozambique. 
Even under the present peace, attacks wi II 
probably occur from time to time. As Pro
fessor Michael Clough of the U.S. Naval 
Postgraduate School correctly pointed out 
a few months ago, sabotage in South Africa 
does not require large-scale bases. It is 
naive to think that the governments of Mo
zambique and Zimbabwe, even if they 
wanted to, could control their long "por
ous" borders with South Africa. 

I n exchange for preventi ng the ANC from 
launching attacks, Mozambique will re
ceive the economic aid from South Africa 
that the USSR refused to deliver. Harry Op
penheimer's interests in the nut industry 
will now be safe from MNR disruption, as 
other industrialist magnates hasten to in
crease investments in the area. The enthusi
astic faces of Oppenheimer, Sol Kerzner, 
Basil Landau and others at Nkomati em
phasized the new opportunities. Of course, 
these bigwigs have always supported the 
idea of a formalized regional market, and 
peace agreements with all the frontline 
states will lead to just that. 

The Lusaka agreement with Angola led 
to the establishment of a joint monitoring 
commission, but it could not prevent the 
number of SWAPO guerrillas in northern 
South-West Africa from increasing tenfold 
in February. Although U N ITA, the Angolan 
MN R, is stronger than the latter, experts 
reckon that it cannot survive without South 
African support in the long run. That will 
end the serious disruption of production 
that afflicted Oppenheimer's Diamang cor
poration. 

Peace in Angola will relieve the large 
number of SWAPO terrorists currently in 
action against UNITA. SWAPO infiltration. 
can then proceed at full speed. Peace with 
UNITA or its neutralization will make a 
settlement on Cuban troop withdrawal 
highly possible, since the Cubans are there 
for the protection of the Angolan govern
ment. $outh Africa will then be obliged to 
retire its troops from South-West Africa in 
accordance with UN resolution 325, 
which it has already accepted. An election 

under UN supervision will follow, with 
SWAPO as the most likely winner. 

The peace initiatives are likely to lead to 
a situation in a few years hence, where 
South Africa wi II have to contend with a 
Mozambique minus the MNR, an Angola 
minus a threat from UNITA, a hostile Na
mibia with a long and difficult-to-defend 
border with South Africa, and an image and 
perhaps a self-image of whites on the run. 

I shall not be very disheartened if I am 
proved wrong. However, I still have to find 
one instance where white South Africa 
benefited in the long run after the involve
ment ofthe U.S. State Department in a local 
matter. As A.N. Whitehead has noted in 
Adventures of Ideas, "The deliberate aim at 
Peace very easily passes into its bastard 
substitute, Anesthesia." 

* * * 

Translation of clippings from Afrikaner 
papers sent in by an Afrikaner subscriber. 

Video voodoo has been introduced by a 
Zimbabwean traditional healer, Mr. Ka
zembe jambo, to improve on traditional 
diagnostic techniques. Peering into the 
video screen, his clients say they have 
fou nd lost relatives and have been able to 
relive traumatic events. Impartial observers 
noted that the screen appears to be blank 
and that the TV set was not plugged into 
anything. * * * 

Ivan Burger's appeal against his sentence 
was dismissed in an Appeals Court. Burger, 
a white Afrikaner, had forced a black rapist 
to castrate himself, after first shooting him 
in the leg. Burger was sentenced to 18 
months' imprisonment by the Cape Su
preme Court on March 10 of last year. (Die 
Burger, Nov. 8, 1983) 

* * * 

"A true man rapes 'at some time' .... If a 
law that rapists are castrated is applied 
worldwide, it can happen that half the 
world's virile men will lose their manhood. 
Rape is unavoidable, and all true men do it 
at some time." Thus wrote Willie Masarur
wa, a Zimbabwe newspaper editor, who 
insists that man's sexual urge is outside his 
control and destroys all rational ity when it 
takes possession of him. "It is like being 
possessed by the devil." Rape, Masarurwa 
added, "happens even with good citizens 
of the country and in the best families .... 
The animal in man just does not want to 
leave him alone. Rape is a remnant of the 
animal phase in man's evolutionary pro
cess. Fishes and reptiles do not ask their 
females whether they may have sex. They 
rape the females. If the animals had courts, 
all the male adult animals would be in jail-
found guilty of rape." (Die Burger, Feb. 26, 
1982) 

* * * 

Tony Bloom, chairman of Premier Hold
i ngs, has been forced by Orthodox jewish 
groups to resign from the executive com
mittee of the jewish Board of Deputies be
cause he is married to a German. Bloom's 
wife, Gisela, is the daughter of Mr. Fred
erick von Mellenthin, who served as a sen
ior general in the army of Field Marshal 
Rommel in North Africa. (Die Afrikaner, 
Dec. 21, 1983) 

* * * 

The dangerous socio-economic, politi
cal and security implications for white 
South Africans, if the status quo of inter
twined white and nonwhite economic in
terests is maintained, are clearly outlined in 
a small 96-page book in Afrikaans co
authored by several academics in the social 
and natural sciences. 

With black urbanization increasing by 
250% in the next fifteen years, the virtually 
uncontrollable flow of blacks between the 
black homelands and the white areas, and 
the unenthusiastic execution of the home
land policy by the present government, 
conditions in the white areas will deterio
rate increasingly, while whites will have to 
fight on totally indefensible borders against 
black guerrilla and conventional forces. 

The only alternative, according to the 
authors, is the demarcation of an area in
side South Africa that will be the nucleus of 
a planned white-ruled and white-occupied 
state. The next step will be the indication of 
nuclear areas consolidating black states 
and those which are destined to become 
black, coloured and Asian states. From the 
rest of South Africa, the territory of the four 
nuclear areas can be increased to deter
mine the final borders of the states. 

The possibility of a permanent grey area 
that can develop into an integrated unitary 
state can be considered. This area will ini
tially stay under white rule until the self
determination of the whites in their own 
area is realized and ensured. The grey area 
could include cities that have indicated 
their adherence to egalitarianism. "Let us 
test their liberalism when they do not have 
wh ite protection," the authors state. Places 
that cannot become part of the white fath
erland because of demographic factors 
could also be included in the grey area. 

The authors also discuss the need for a 
change of attitude among whites with re
gard to the use of nonwhite labor. A "mo
rale of diligence and determination, of sac
rifice and solidarity" can further white self
activity. Labor intensive industries in the 
nonwhite nuclear areas will help to move 
nonwhites from the "whitened" area. 

The authors admit that the disengage
ment process with regard to nonwhite labor 
will be slow, but they conclude that it can 
be realized politically and economically. 
The latter is obvious if the present gigantic 
amounts spent on black development, the 
future financial demands ofthe black urban 
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communities, the present cost of black 
crime and road accidents, the increased 
efficiency and the increased capacity to 
develop a white economy, are taken into 
account. 

According to the authors, the creation of 
a white state will be positive because it will 
link white survival not to the feasibility of 
the black homeland policy, which present
ly is the case, but to the territory and in
habitants of the white state. "The next 
Great Trek is now waiting for the descen
dants of the Voortrekkers: a journey to pull 
out a white homeland from the mixed RSA 
. . .. A steep, dangerous, challenging 
mou ntai n path that must be taken -- with 
courage!" (Die Afrikaner, Dec. 21,1983) 

Australia. A prominent Australian aca
demic, Geoffrey Blainey, dean of arts of 
Melbourne University, has summoned up 
the courage to attack his country's immi
gration policy. Declaring that the flood of 
Asian immigrants is not supported by pub
lic opinion, Blainey warned that England's 
race riots would be reenacted in Australian 
cities within some 10-15 years unless the 
rate of Southeast Asian immigration is dras
tically reduced. Once his country had a 
"white Australia" policy, Blainey remind
ed his audience. Now it has a "surrender 
Australia" policy. "The old white Australia 
policy said officially to half the world 'keep 
out' but the new surrender Australia policy 
quietly says to that half of the world, please 
'come in.'" 

We can admire facets of the various 
countries of Asia, we can respect them as 
people, we can welcome them as excel
lent migrants in appropriate numbers at 
appropriate ti mes, but we do not yet have 
to see them as the inevitable possessors 
of this land. 

Dean Blainey, who is comparable in 
courage and foresight to Britain's Enoch 
Powell, was highly critical of statements 
made by Bill Hayden, Australia's Minister 
for Foreign Affairs, who wants Australia to 
become a multiracial country with a popu
lation of 50 million, most of this increase to 
come from Asia, Polynesia and Melanesia. 

* * * 
As it has for 11 years, the Australian 

League of Rights has come out with a new 
edition of its volume, Your Rights. There 
was never any trouble with previous edi
tions, but this year's provoked a hullabal
loo with the chapter headed, "Orwell's 
1984 -- Was Orwell Right?" In it, author 
John Bennett did the unthinkable. Heques
tioned the facts and figures of the Holo
caust. 

The big guns of Zionism swung into im-
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mediate action. Aaron Ronald Kastan and 
Alan Goldberg, two lawyers, asked for an 
injunction against Bennett, the book's pub
lisher and three distributors. Instead of di
rectly attacking the contents of the book, 
the Jewish attorneys relied on a technical
ity. Since the back cover contained en
dorsements from prominent Australians 
written for previous editions, the two law
yers charged deception and fraud. They 
claimed the endorsers would never have 
agreed to lend their names to the material 
that appeared in the 1984 edition. 

The matter was resolved without the in
tervention of the courts when Bennett 
agreed to remove the testimonials from the 
back cover before selling any more copies 
of the book. Although this is an expensive 
and discombobulating remedy, the added 
publicity may result in increased book 
sales. 

Philippines. World Vision is a California
based Christian relief agency that claims to 
have sponsored the emigration of 53,000 
young Filipinos to various parts of the 
globe. It has recently come to the attention 
of authorities in Manilla that at least 1,000 
of these youngsters have been lured into 
"sex rings" by Westerners claiming associ
ation with international relief agencies, es
pecially World Vision. Filipino immigra
tion officials became suspicious when the 
agency kept asking for young boys for 
sponsorship, never young girls. 

* * * 
Mail-order Filipino brides are big busi

ness. last year alone, the Filipino Introduc
tion Service and similar firms arranged 
more than 1,500 marriages between Aus
tralian men and Filipino women wishing to 
leave their backward country. Many of the 
men involved are old: leo Martin, 61, paid 
only $85 and airfare to Manila to get him
self a bouncy 31-year-old schoolteacher. 
The you nger men are generally shy or so
cially inadequate: better to sell out the race 
which gave them life than to work on their 
shortcomings or admit they don't measure 
up! (With a yellow-skinned woman, any 
yellow-skinned woman, they can feel "su
perior"). 

The women involved must often pay a 
price for "marrying up" racially while 
"marrying down" on the personal level. 
Some are being kept as virtual prisoners by 
their jealous husbands. One was murdered 
recently after hubby took out a large insur
ance policy. The Australian government 
typically -- is concerned only with flagrant 
abuse of the fast-spreading practice, not 
with the sickness of it per se. 

Obviously, in any white nation of 15 
million souls, there will be many hundreds 

of thousands of defective individuals with 
little chance of gaining a spouse; no less 
obviously, there will be large numbers of 
single elderly people. If all these folk, male 
and female, are permitted to "trade in" 
their race (white) and their citizenship (de
sirable) -- that is, their collective traits -- for 
an attractive young representative of Asia's 
2314 billion people, then Australia is clearly 
finished. 

Where, formerly, Joe lowly would have 
gone childless, he now may produce two 
or three offspring combining alien racial 
characteristics with his own substandard 
personal traits. But, muses Australian Im
migration Minister John Hodges, "There 
are limits to how far a government can go in 
advising people about their personal 
lives." Those words should be inscribed on 
the tombstone of the entire white race. 

* * * 
The most dangerous of Filipinos, from a 

white American perspective, may also be 
the friendliest. He is Bartolome C. Cabang
bang, chairman of the Philippine Federal 
Party, whose entire platform consists of his 
nation becoming our 51 st state. Cabang
bang says that three roads are open to his 
countrymen -- communist oppression; 
right-wing status-quoism, with its poverty 
and nepotism; and Uncle Sucker's "guar
anteed" good life, beginning with a $4-an
hour minimum wage! 

But why, asked a Wall Street Journal re
porter, would America wish to be saddled 
with an impoverished nation of 52 million 
people (a figure that includes fully half as 
many children as we have now), not to 
mention a $25 billion foreign debt? Came 
the answer: to prevent the Filipinos from 
going Red. "Russia wants to become our 
sugar daddy, but we'd rather marry Amer
ica." 

Cabangbang does admit to some minor 
problems with statehood. The one-man, 
one-vote principle would give the Filipinos 
100 seats in the u.s. House of Representa
tives, but he'd be willing to compromise. 
Mass migration wou Id also need to be con
trolled. "I met some Cubans[!] in New Jer
sey who were against the idea," he recal
led. "They thought we would all come to 
New Jersey." 

Mexico. At Los Alamos Nationallabora
tory, New Mexico, some months ago, a 
truck carrying some radioactive steel 
passed through a sensor, tripping an alarm. 
I nvestigators soon found that the truck was 
carrying radioactive table legs that had al
ready been shipped to at least 27 states. The 
culprit was a foundry in Ciudad Juarez, 
across the Rio from EI Paso. The ultimate 
sou rce had been a Picker cancer-therapy 
machine, legally exported from the U.s. to 
Mexico seven years earlier. Coming into 
untrained hands, the machine was eventu
ally sold to a junkyard. There it was "acci



dentally" opened, causing a radioactive 
spill which was never even recognized as 
such. Several employees received doses 
which can cause changes in bone marrow 
and blood chemistry. A local foundry then 
bought the contaminated metal as scrap 
and began making table legs out of it, 
which have since turned up all over Amer
ica. At last report, one-fourth of the radio
active cobalt was unaccounted for. 

Central America. The "pro-life" move
ment has always contained a sizable nutty 
element, and the nuts seem to be taking 
over. Confirmation of this came at the 
White House on January 23, when 35 anti
abortion leaders handed Ronald Reagan a 
truly despicable ultimatum: either remove 
the paltry population control funds from 
the Kissinger Commission's Central Ameri
can aid package or their movement would 
try to kill the entire plan! A month later, the 
presidential captive was sti II trying to figure 
out how to handle a ludicrous yet explosive 
situation. 

Why were the 35 "pro-lifers" so upset? 
Simply because 20,000 Salvadoran wo
men a year have been receiving U.s.-fi
nanced sterilizations lately, and there are 
indications that some were "pressured" 
into it by their government -- after giving 
birth for the fifth, the tenth or the fifteenth 
time. 

For many years now, Central America's 
population has been in a chain reaction. 
Today, throughout most of the region, the 
vegetation is being stripped and new 
wastelands created. There isn't the faintest 
prospect of ever providing jobs for more 
than a minority of the babies now being 
born -- unless they come to America, which 
is Part Two of the Great Salvation Scheme 
being adopted by a growing army of Evan
gelical Christians. 

The scheme goes something like this: 
Since most white Americans are crazed 
with ungodly notion~ r)f "quality" and "in
equality," and refuse to accept the New 
Testament's leveling tenets, and since 
whites also decline to have hordes of prob
lem children who require constant mini
strations, the solution to white-Christian
do-gooder angst I ies South of the Border. 
let the mestizos and Indians of Central 
America raise up vast broods of potential 
"born-againers," who, finding nowhere to 
work, will hightail it across the Rio Grande 
into God's Chosen-Country-B (Israel being 
A). There the Chosen Do-Gooders will res
cue the Meek Earth-Inheritors from mobs of 
outraged quality-conscious neo-Naziod 
white people who are just too selfish to see 
the glory of being permanently supplanted 
on Earth so as to win big in Heaven. 

Unless millions of Central Americans are 
sterilized soon, one of three things must 
happen: (1) they wi II eventually take over 
much of the U.S.; (2) we will mobilize the 
army along our southern border to stop the 
immigrant tide, and the jobless brown mas

ses will starve; (3) we will seal the border 
and put tens of millions of those below it on 
the dole permanently. Most of the "pro
lifers" do not want sensible sterilizations, 
nor do they want options (2) or (3). They 
want option (1), with themselves cast in the 
role of saviors. 

As far as the white race is concerned, 
these people are fast emerging as the arch
destroyers. They are "pro-deathers" in cer
tain respects. The pity is thattheir mindless
ness is beginning to have an effect on nor
mally thoughtful people like Rowland 
Evans and Robert Novak. These columnists 
have taken to writing of "demographic as
saults upon the innocent people of Central 
America" -- which is newspeak meaning 
that Hispanics are now being strongly en
couraged to have a small fraction as many 
sterilizations as middle-class white Chris
tian Americans. Evans and Novak appear 
incensed that some "elitist Westerners" 
have dared to tell the Third Worlders who 
are taking over all their cities that "they are 
too numerous." 

Costa Rica. The discovery of a Nordic 
Shangri-la in a remote canyon in Baja Cali
fornia was reported previously in this sec
tion (August 1982). It seems there may be 
more of these tiny racial outposts than one 
suspects. The community of Monteverde 
was founded in 1951 in the Costa Rican 
cloud forest by 40 white Alabamans. 

These particular rebels were Quakers, 
upset about the Cold War and Korea. They 
spent their first years in tents, "more than 
eight hours by four-wheel-drive and winch 
and mu Ie from the nearest paved road." 
Today, they have a neat little colony of 
Cape Cod homes and a dairy plant which 
supplies much of the nation's quality 
cheese. The environment remains pristine 
-- 8,000 acres of virgin forest. Many of the 
residents are amateur naturalists, as so 
many Nordics become when transplanted 
to the tropics! Footloose reporter Christo
pher Dickey heard someone ask the name 
of an exotic shrub: 

"Stachytarpheta," answers Bob W. 
law, an owner of the [town's) boarding 
house, who is sitting on the porch. He 
spells it. A hummingbird is working its 
way down the blossoms. "Fork-tailed 
emerald," he footnotes casually. 

Consider that the population of Latin 
America is 400 million. Consider that at 
least 50 million of these people are solidly 
middle-class. And reflect on the sorry pro
duction of naturalists in a wonderland 
where one acre is frequently the botanical 
and zoological equivalent of many square 
miles in the United States. 

The affluent Latin American or Mediter
ranean of mestizo blood normally prefers a 
rei igion at once emotional and formal to 
the contemplative and open-ended kind. 
Professionally, he gravitates to law, finding 
fields like science and engineering too sol

itary and "boring"! Paradoxically, his le
galistic temperament guarantees that Latin 
America will remain comparatively an
archic. 

Costa Ricans, it must be said, are temper
amentally the least Latin of Latin Ameri
~ans. They call their reasonably progres
sive land another Switzerland. Even so, the 
transplanted Quakers should have shown 
fully as much respect for their own Nordic 
kind's biological individuality as for that of 
the local fauna and flora. Instead, they have 
permitted the Costa Rican element within 
Monteverde to reach 50 people out of 150. 
Worse, several years ago, they "got wor
ried that the community here was only in
terested in the community." So they started 
the "Latin American Action Committee," 
and now publish a newsletter and run 
around visiting refugee camps. "Our main 
goal," says one, "is the human contact." 
Meanwhile, the nearest paved highway has 
reached a point two hours distant. 

Brazil. "Let the Israelis bomb a reactor in 
Iraq or invade Lebanon, and when we ar
rive at work in the morning, people say, 
'look what you people have gone and 
done now.' If So says Henrique Veltman, a 
47-year-old writer in Sao Paulo. "I'm a 
Zionist," he admits, "but for me Jewish 
civilization is [in New YorkJ." 

Israel Klabin, the former mayor of Rio de 
Janeiro, agrees. Shopping in New York is an 
attraction, he says, "but the number one 
reason Uewsj go there is to feel Jewish." 

Jose Kogut, one of Rio's much-in-de
mand plastic surgeons, states: "When I go 
to New York, I see relatives and they're 
telling Jewish jokes and reading books by 
Jewish authors and seeing plays by Jewish 
writers. We have none of that." 

The estimated 150,000 Jews of Brazil, 
130,000 of whom live in two cities, have 
little culture oftheir own. Like the Hebrews 
of other contemporary Latin nations, they 
import most of their Jewishness from the 
Northern Hemisphere Jewish centers, in
cluding Israel. At the same time, intermar
riage rates 'are nearing the 50% mark, and 
religious conversion is increasing. Our 
problem, is not anti-Semitism, says a lead
ing Brazilian rabbi. "It's Semitism." 

Menahem Begin is said to have been 
pleased with the downfall of Salvador Al
lende in Chile, because it brought leftist 
Jewish refugees to Israel, where many 
promptly became rightists. Perhaps Begin's 
successor, Yitzhak Shamir, will want to en
courage a little covert financing for the Bra
zilian far right. 

* * * 
The great fire in Sao Paulo earlier this 

year is officially said to have claimed at 
least 508 lives, even though only 86 bodies 
were recovered. The inferno left no trace of 
the rest -- a point worth remembering in 
future debates over "body counts" and 
"death tolls" in places like Dresden. 
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Soft-Sell Ethnocentrism 
The town of Ridgewood, NJ, is out in the 

far northwest corner of the New York metro 
area, scarcely ten miles as the blackbird 
flies from the horrors of the South Bronx. 
Some displaced New Yorkers thereabouts 
have put together an eight-page quarterly 
entitled Heritage Trails, which very tactful
ly argues that Euro-Americans must close 
ranks against the extra-European masses 
who are now swamping our shores. The 
little journal's editorial masthead is filled 
with diverse names like Krumbach, Blu
metti and Reniewicki, and its articles have 
titles like "The Turn Toward Ethnicity," 
"Nurturing Heroes" and "Royalty Sets the 
Pace." The royalty article argues that 

It was the royalty which led the way to 
modern-day composite Europeans and 
European-Americans. . .. Since 1066, 
British royalty has chosen spouses from 
France, Belgium, Spain, Germany, Aus
tria, Poland, Scandinavia, Russia and the 
Balkans. Likewise, French nobility allied 
itself through marriage with Britain, Den
mark, Luxembourg, Germany, Spain, 
Portugal, Italy, Hungary, Austria and 
Holland .... 

But this royal intermarriage was by no 
means a careless mingling of all the blood 
in Europe. A serial article by Robert Blu
metti on J.R.R. Tolkien and his mythical 
creations helps set the record straight. 

The Hobbits are in some ways repre
sentative of the three different primary 
European physical types: the tall, blond 
Nordic of Northern Europe, the short and 
darker Mediterranean of Southern Eu
rope, and the stocky, round-headed Al
pine of Central Europe. Tolkien borrows 
these characteri<;tics in describing the 
physical type'" among the Hobbits of 
Middle-earth. 

Tolkien writes in The Lord of the Rings, 
"Before the crossing of the mountains, 
the Hobbits had already become divided 
into three somewhat different breeds: 
Harfoots, Stoors, and Fallohides. The 
Harioots were browner of skin, smaller, 
and shorter, and they were beardless and 
bootless; their hands and feet were neat 
and nimble .... The Stoors were broad
er, heavier in build; their feet and hands 
were larger .... The Fallohides were 
fairer of ..,kin and also of hair, they were 
taller and slimmer than others; they were 
lover,> of trees and woodlands." 

rhe Fallohides share similar character
I'>IK'> of the old aristocratic nobles of all 
European nations who were descended 
from Germanic Iribes, conquered Europe 
diter the fall of Rome and intermarried 
With local population'>. Tolkien writes of 
the I-allohlde .. who crossed the moun
ILlm'> north of Rivendell and came down 
th(> river HOdrwel1. In Eriador they soon 
mmgled With the other occupants who 
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had preceded them but, being somewhat 
bolder and more adventurous, they be
came leaders and chieftains among clans 
of Harioots and Stoors. Even in Bilbo's 
time [Bilbo Baggins being the supposed 
Hobbit collector of old talesl a strong 
Fallohidish strain could be noted among 
the greater families, such as the Tool(s 
and the Masters of Buckland. 

Heritage Trails can be recommended to 
I nstaurationists who wish to read about old 
country foods, dances and folk festivals in 
the New Country. It is ideal for placing on 
the "gift magazine" racks maintained by 
many public libraries, since there is noth
ing overtly "objectionable" about it. The 
cost is $6 a year in the U.s. and Canada. 
Write to Heritage Trails, P.O. Box 445, 
Ridgewood, NJ 07451. 

Prof H its Back 
If you don't think the way the crowd 

thinks, and you're a professor in the con
temporary educational establishment, you 
are not going to get very far and you will 
never make dean. That's the belief of Ver
non Edmonds, a sociology professor at the 
College of William and Mary, and he is 
backing up his belief with a lawsuit charg
ing that a college official and two former 
deans deliberately tried to discredit him 
and deprive him of his constitutional rights 
merely because he had told the student 
newspaper that blacks were intellectually 
inferior to whites. After the story appeared, 
11 professors signed a letter stating that 
Edmonds's remarks were "ill-founded, ill
advised and insensitive to the feelings of 
black students." Nothing particularly 
wrong in that. But what Edmonds is sure 
was wrong was that two deans inspired the 
letter in an attempt to damage Edmonds's 
future career, and that subsequent to its 
appearance he received low and unmerit
ed professional and merit-pay evaluations. 
On the witness stand, the chairman of the 
Sociology Department admitted that at 
least one dean had inspired and initiated 
the attack. 

In other words, according to Edmonds, 
the college administration took it upon it
self to hit him in the pocketbook forexercis
ing his right of free speech in the place 
where free speech counts, or should count, 
most in the groves of academe. 

The Bar Behind Bars 
An open letter to members of the legal 

profession, dated March 30, optimisticlly 
describes "a New Frontier in the field of 
law." The National Legal Research Pro
gram for White Prisoners (Box 97, Suring, 
WI 54174) is designed to redress a grave 

imbalance in the American legal system. 
National Coordinator W.E. Wolfings 
writes, 

As you may know, almost every ethnic 
minority in America has established (in 
many cases with government funding) le
gal organizations with a vast network of 
attorneys, para-legals and law students 
who actively assist and aid these various 
ethnic groups, and especially prisoners 
of these ethnic or racial minorities, in 
matters pertaining to Civil and Constitu
tional rights. 

The white prisoner is too often left be
hind, without adequate legal aid. Wolfing's 
plan is to provide this group, which is al
ready a minority in many of the most dan
gerous prison jungles, with "access to spe
cialized research packets from our Nation
al Prison Law Data Bank -- packets relevant 
to the individual prisoner's specific prob
lem and the actual institution of his con
finement." 

Many minority prisoners have gotten the 
royal treatment for years. Those who are 
sick of seeing white prisoners get the shaft, 
especially those with legal expertise, are 
asked to contact Mr. Wolfings. 

Mini-Stirs 
• Jenkin Lloyd Jones, editor and pub

lisher of the Tulsa Tribune, in an editorial 
about the astounding number of black il
legitimate births, wrote, "Some day we will 
be driven to admit that the children of van
ished fathers are likely to be genetically 
deprived." 

• The Civil Rights Commission has an
nounced it will investigate job discrimina
tion against white males. 

• The Reagan administration has re
quested a $35.4 million boost in the 1985 
INS budget to hire 977 additional Border 
Patrol officers and other personnel. 

• Radio talk show host Wally George of 
KDOC, Anaheim, California and Dave 
Dawson of KSDO, San Diego, are still do
ing their bit to dispel the thick aerosol of 
liberalism and minority racism that befogs 
the ether. 

• Let us suppose a family which already 
has a child adopts a child. Which child will 
be more intelligent? A 1974 study of 199 
adopted teenagers and 244 biological teen
agers indicated the latter did better in 
school and college. Why? Children are 
adopted by parents who are generally more 
intelligent than the real parents of the 
adopted child. Inheriting a superiority in 
intelligence, the biological children conse
quently outshine the adopted children. 

• In spite of a recent Supreme Court 
ruling to the contrary, U.S. District Judge 
Leonard Wexler upheld prosecutors' use of 
peremptory challenges to exclude blacks 
from juries. 



St i rriJlg.c.; ~ 
Setback for Simon 

Elmars Sprogis, a former police officer in 
Latvia, arrived in the U.S. in 1951 and later 
became a citizen. Jewish organizations and 
their witch-hunting surrogates in the Justice 
Department accused Sprogis of horrendous 
war crimes and dragged him into court in 
an attempt to deport him. 

After a juryless trial, Federal Judge Frank 
Altimari ruled that the government had 
fai led to prove that Sprogis had been in
volved in killing Jews in World War II. This 
is not the first time that a federal judge has 
been skeptical of evidence submitted by 
Holocaust survivors, not the first time that a 
suspect, after being vilified in the media by 
Jews and Department of Justice officials, 
has been acquitted on all charges. 

As expected, the ADL and the Simon 
Wiesenthal Center, which applauded the 
government's persecution of Sprogis, kept 
very quiet about the judge's decision. 

Mail Order Politics 
Howard Phillips, the kosherest of the 

cou ntry's kosher conservatives, is busy 
forming a IIpopulist Conservative" political 
party. We are not interested in his Party line 
because we happen to be more concerned 
with the fate of the United States than the 
fate of Israel. And when it comes to eco
nomic matters, we are more interested in 
production than in the monetary shenani
gans of the Milton Friedman coteries. But 
Phillips does know his way around the 
thicket of political organization and his 
proposals for organizing his new Party are 
worth a moment's study. 

Phillips starts out by saying that, since the 
media are practically closed to conserva
tives, their only access to people is direct 
mail. He points out that Richard Viguerie, 
the media mogul, has compiled the names 
and addresses of 5 million Americans who 
have contributed money to conservative 
causes. Phillips' plan is to send a letter to 
10,000 of these conservative contributors 
in each of the 435 congressional districts, a 
total of 4,350,000 mailings. Each recipient 
wou Id be invited to attend a meeting in his 
own district at some convenient location -
school house, library or IIreligious hall" 
(does he mean a church?). 

Phillips says he will need $135,000 for 
the mailing. Heelucidates,lIlf one percent 
of the invitees responds with a $10 gift, 
costs would be met. If only one percent 
turned out at each meeting, even this 
would amount to 100 people." 

Before the meetings are held, Phillips 
plans to build leadership teams in each of 
the 50 states. The leaders would be given 
the job of running the gatherings (he calls 
them "conservative caucuses"). At each 

meeting 10 delegates would be elected to 
represent the district at state and national 
conventions. In addition, a permanent 
chairman would be chosen, "who will be 
responsible for developing and coordinat
ing a strategy to achieve representation in 
Washington compatible with the concerns, 
priorities and convictions of the district 
caucus participants." 

The chairman would also act as his dis
trict's IIshadow congressman." He would 
watch how the flesh-and-blood congress
man votes, lobby other congressmen and 
let the voters of his district know they 
would be much better represented if their 
next congressman was a IIpopulist Con
servative." Then when the election of 1986 
came along, the Party would be sufficiently 
organized to run its own nominee. 

We care not a whit about Phillips' plat
form. It's the same old hash of pro-family, 
pro-defense, pro-free market. These are im
portant issues, but no more important than 
immigration control, racial discrimination 
against white males, crime, forced busing-
items which Phillips, like most "respect
able" kosher and non-kosher conserva
tives, prefer to keep in the dead fi Ie. 

Bible Scholar Attacks Falwell 
We trust that very few Instauration read

ers are interested in Biblical prophecy, par
ticularly the kind that fundamentalists call 
upon to justify their hardshell support of the 
Jewish conquest and occupation of Pales
tine. But if any of our readers should have a 
weakness for this arcane subject, or if any 
have friends who are so obsessed, let them 
purchase a copy of Theft of a Nation by 
William W . Baker. The author, a former 
professor of Biblical History and Apologet
ics, is a professional archaeologist who has 
spent years digging and probing about the 
Unholy Land. If you ask him about the 
Bible he can answer you in Greek, Hebrew 
and Aramaic. 

Besides giving a neat, fair and objective 
criqitue of the horrors that Zionists have 
inflicted on the Middle East, Professor Bak
er goes to the roots of the various Biblical 
passages which religious nuts like Jerry Fal
well quote to bemuse their followers into 
pouring money into a cause that has de
prived an entire people of their homeland. 
Chapter by chapter, verse by verse, the au
thor shows how the Biblical case for Israel 
rests on a total misinterpretation and falsifi
cation of the prophets and thei r prophecies. 

Honest Majority liberals -- there are a 
few extant -- are beginning to catch on to 
the Zionist con game. But all too many 
fundamentalists still swallow the Jewish 
agitprop in one great gulp. The best way to 
put some sense into their nonsensical imag

...... -i 
William W. Baker 

rnrngs is a scholarly analysis of the texts 
which supposedly predict an ingathering of 
the Jews to be followed by a Second Com
ing, the Last Judgment and all the rest of the 
"endtimes" scenario. 

If you want to get back at Falwell and his 
irreligious warmongering in the Middle 
East, a copy of Theft of a Nation will prove 
most effective. It speaks Falwell's language, 
but it contradicts every point he makes. 

Theft of a Nation (157 pages, bibliogra
phy) may be ordered from Defender's Pub
lications, P.O. Box 11134, Las Vegas, NV 
89111. The price did not appear on the 
review copy sent to Instauration. 

Cay Flip-Flop 
Some of San Francisco's most prominent 

homosexuals are leading a drive to prohibit 
all sexual activity in the city's notorious gay 
bathhouses. IIlf we don't save our own peo
ple from this terrible disease [AIDS!, no
body else will," says Leonard Matlovich, 
the Jonestown by the Bay activist who be
came a hero to gays in the 1970s when he 
fought his discharge from the U.S. Air 
Force. Adds gay politician Larry Littlejohn, 
"It's fine if [the bathhouses] want to remam 
open and be healthful things, like gyms or 
saunas." But Sal Accardi, president of the 
Northern California Bathhouse Owners As
sociation, warns that if bathhouse sex is 
curbed today, gay bars will be shut down 
tomorrow, and then out will come the 
IIpink triangles" and tickets to concentra
tion camps. Such greed-motivated fear
mongering, however, isn't convincing to 
the rank-and-file homos, many ot" whom 
have joined in the movement to "ban the 
baths." 

Now that any self-styled moral crus<lder 
in the U.S. can truthfully say that " even the 
San Francisco queers are against 'em," 
shares in sex-oriented bathhouses m.1Y be 
one of the worst investments In Americ.1 
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Books That Speak for the Majority 

*The Dispossessed Majority by Wilmot Robertson. No one who reads this 
all-encompassing study of the American predicament will ever again view his 
country in the same light. The author brilliantly recounts the tragedy of a great 
people, the Americans of Northern European descent, who founded and built 
the U.S. and whose decline is the chief cause of America's decline. Although 
replete with cogent criticism of the people and events which have brought 
America low, the book ends on a positive, optimistic note, which envisions a 
resurgent American Majority liberating its Institutions from the control of 
intolerant intellectuals innately programmed to destroy what they could never 
create. Over 100,000 copies sold. Revised, updated, expanded edition; 613 
pages, index, bibliography, more than 1,000 footnotes. Hardcover, $20; soft
cover, $8.95. Condensed paperback Popular Edition, 364 pages, no scholarly 
frills. $3.95. 

*Ventilations by Wilmot Robertson. The author of The Dispossessed Majority 
firms up and expands some of his key ideas. In 14 probing essays he answers his 
critics, comments on Watergate, Russian anti-Semitism, women's liberation, 
foreign affairs, and tells young Majority members how they can best oppose the 
reverse d i scri m i nation that is maki ng them second-class citizens. Also included 
is a blow-by-blow description of the attempted suppression of The Disposses
sed Majority by the media establishment. The last two essays propose both a 
moral and practical solution to the ethnic dilemma by transforming the u.s. 
into a racial confederation. Softcover, 115 pages, $4.95. 

*Race and Reason and Race and Reality by Carleton Putnam. In response to the 
black power agitation of the 50s and 60s came two searching, scholarly, 
objective, last-word stud ies of the equa I itarian movement. When everyone else 
was silent, Carleton Putnam lawyer, airline executive and historian -- spoke 
out. In reasoned, crystalline prose he methodically demolishes almost every 
point, argument and cliche in the liberal-minority ideological handbook, warn
ing us in advance of the affirmative action programs that were bound to follow. 
Softcover, both books for $6 (total 317 pages), $3.25 separately. 

*Why Civilizations Self-Destruct by Elmer Pendell. If we are to survive we must 
reverse the lethal age-old process that increases human quantity while reduc
ing human quality. In the precivilized states of man, natural selection produced 
a superior variety of human being whose intelligence and industriousness were 
eventually channeled into building an advanced social order that protected 
instead of el i m i nated the unfit. Wnen the protected outnu mber the protectors, 
civilization begins to die. If we follow Dr. Pendell's advice, we could be the first 
to successfu Ily defy this apparently inexorable I ife-and-death cycle. 196 pages, 
index. Hardcover, $10. 

*Best of Instauration· 1976 and Best of Instauration· 1977. Achoice selection 
of the contents of the first two years of Instauration, Wilmot Robertson's 
monthly magazine. The original page size has been retained, which means that 
the 116 pages of each book represent at least 348 ordinary book pages. Virtual 
encyclopedias et ·evisionist history, the two volumes look at the world from a 
Majority perspective. Brilliant, factual writingon philosophy, history, literature 
and current events that cannot be found in any other contemporary publica
tion. Softcover, each volume, $10. 

The Mediator by Richard Swartzbaugh. The author, an assistant professor of 
anthropology, explains how and why the mediators and go-betweens who 
abound in America exert great influence over our daily lives. The book's 
subtitle could easily be "The Unmasking of a Powerful Establishment." Hard
cover, 1 ~ 3 pages, index, $5.95. 

The Might of the West by Lawrence Brown. The best of all possible antidotes 
to Spengler. The author, a scholar-engineer, says Western civilization did not 
begm in Greece but in medieval Europe. The Renaissance was a time of 
reaction, interrupting Western progress by turning it backward to Athens and 
Rome. The eternal conflict with the Levantlne culture hobbled the West's 
"uentifi< and cultural growth with dogma and irrationality. The wealth of 
mformation in thi'> epochal study conclusively demonstrates there was more 
light than darknes,> in the Dark Ages. Hardcover, 549 pages, index, $20. 

lhe French Revolution in San Domingo by Lothrop Stoddard. A grim, fright
enmg, lucid a<-<-ount of the step-by-step destruction of white civilization in the 
ri( he'>t 1,>land in the New World. By the time the Negro emperors had taken 
OYf'r, every "I ngle white wloni'>t, together with his wife and children, had either 
fled or been md'>"dued. The end result wa'> Haiti, today the poorest and most 
rundown of the We'>t Indian i,>land,>. Softcover, 410 pages, $7. 

Camp of the Saints by Jean Raspail. Ghastly, shuddering, mind-reeling sce
nario of what is in store for the Occident if liberalism and apathy continue to 
weaken the Western will to survive. The author, a bitterly sardonic Frenchman, 
charts the dying convulsions of France from the day a million famished Third 
Worlders pile on a fleet of leaking hulks in Calcutta and sail off to the land of 
milk and honey. The first great uncompromising novel of modern times. 
Originally published by Scribner's. New paperback edition with new preface 
by the author Softcover, 311 pages, $5. 

The Ideal and Destiny by Richard McCulloch. An 11th-hour philosophy for 
racial salvation. Championing the cause ot Northern European man, this 
extremely intelligent diagnosis and prognosis of our time of troubles tells us 
how to rise above the nationalism, internationalism, and religious and class 
sectarianism that have broken us asu nder. To ensure our resurgence, the author 
has developed new and constructive ways of understanding history, econom
ics, sociology, political science, anthropology, culture and aesthetics, espe
cially the latter. He laun("hes a bitter attack on altruism, which he defines as the 
quest for nonexistence, and on the "metaphysical significance" given by the 
media to ali the failed programs and programmers of society. Hardcover, 534 
pages, $20. 

Which Way Western Man? by William G. Simpson. There is almost no 
u npopu lar subject which the author, a qnetime "worker-preacher" who aban
doned Christ for I\J ietzsche, does not meet head on. He comes out foursquare 
for eugenics, both negative and positive. He despises the very thought of 
human equality. He is sure that physical beauty is linked to spiritual beauty. In a 
day when the word, aristocrat, has become an obscenity, he promotes aristoc
racy with all the resources of his high intelligence. A fascinating intellectual 
odyssey. 758 pages, hardcover, $15, softcover, $8. 

The Crowd by Gustave Le Bon. The great, half-forgotten French prophet 
jumped the gun on Freud, Ortega and Pareto in a study of the popular mind. 
Crowds, wrote Le Bon, do things which individuals would never do. They have 
a personality of their own, often a destructive personality, and they are the 
unruly offspring of mass democracy. Le Bon's low opinion of historians, his 
rueful opinion of religion and his high opinion of race are refreshingly contro
versial and mentally stimulating. Paperback, 207 pages, $4.50. 

A New Morality from Science by Raymond B. Cattell. An internationally 
prominent social scientist rejects liberalism and racial leveling in a profound 
and challenging work that searches for new ethical values from the domain of 
science. The author's eminently sensible proposals for a new evolutionary 
ethic based on behavioral genetics rather than on religious, liberal or Marxist 
dogma have been greeted by book reviewers with almost total silence. Pub
lished in 1973 by Pergamon Press. Softcover, 482 pages, index, $11. 

The Conquest of a Continent by Madison Grant. The classic work on Ameri
can racial history. The author, beginning with the founding of the colonies by 
Northern Europeans, examines the genetic components of every state in the 
U.5. and every cou ntry in the Western Hemisphere. By making race his central 
theme, Grant enriches his pages with events and trends that have escaped the 
attention of conformist historians. Hardcover, 393 pages, index, $15. 

Race by Dr. John R. Baker. The world-renowned Oxford biologist has assem
bled almost all the available physiological and historical evidence to prove that 
races differ mentally as well as physically. It provides the reader with the 
excited feeling that he has discovered a whole new fund of knowledge, almost 
a secret knowledge, since the facts have been kept from him for so long. There 
are many keys to history -- Toynbee's, Spengler's, Marx's, Freud's -- but surely it 
is time to have a book that may well provide the master key. Softcover reprint of 
the 1974 Oxford University Press edition, 625 pages, profusely illustrated, 
bibliography, index, $ 10. 

Toward a New Science of Man by Robert Lenski. One of the greatest living 
constitutional psychologists explores the deeply rooted biological forces which 
underlie white despair and disintegration by quoting from and commenting on 
the wisdom of the ages. The search for behavioral causes of decline uncovers 
many little-known relationships: eye color and reactivity; social mobility and 
fertility; somatotype and personality; human beauty and symmetry. Some 
2,000 quotations from over 500 great writers on such all-important (and often 
neglected) topics as National ism, Parasitism, Dominance, Shame, Sexual Se
lection, Migration, the Nature of Conflict, and "all the ideologically hot sub
jects of our day." Softcover, 251 pages, illustrated, index, $7.25. 
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